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WELLSPRING

ACADEMY TRUST
We Make A Difference

ABRIDGED MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS HELD ON
WEDNESDAY 18 JULY 2018 AT THE DIGITAL MEDIA CENTRE, BARNSLEY,

Present:

In attendance:

17/18.123

17/18.124

17/18.125 a

17/18.126

18.07.18

COMMENCING
AT 4.00PM

Molly Beever

Colin Booth (excluding Minutes 126-130 inclusive)
Warwick Firmin

Stewart Harper (online, for Minutes 123-147 inclusive)
Hearl Lenton

Dianne Murray

Michael Sanderson (from Minute 132 onwards)

Mark Wilson, CEO

Karen Froggatt, Chief Governance Officer and Company Secretary
Josh Greaves, Chief Operating Officer

Jonny Wathen, Chief Information Officer

Mark Wood, Chief Finance Officer

Apologies for absence

The Board noted that apologies for absence had been received from Gordon
Beever (holiday), Ian Bennett Hague-Brown (work commitment), Yiannis
Koursis (work commitment), George Krawiec (holiday), Richard Owen (work
commitment) and Mark Townley (work commitment).

Declarations of interest in any matters

No interests were declared other than those disclosed on an ongoing basis.
Members of the Board reserved the right to declare interests at any time
during the meeting.

Minutes of the 16 May 2018 Board meeting

The Minutes of the meeting held on 16 May 2018 were considered.

RESOLVED - that the Minutes of the meeting be signed as a correct record.

Minutes of the additional 4 July 2018 Board meeting

The Minutes of the additional Board meeting held on 4 July 2018 were
considered.

RESOLVED - that the Minutes of the meeting be signed as a correct record.

Matters arising
Summary as reported by CGO

The Board received and noted an update regarding matters arising from
previous Board meetings. With regard to the Board inviting John Edwards

Pagel of 11



Private and Confidential

and Vicky Beer, Regional Schools Commissioners (RSCs) to attend a future
Board meeting, it was noted that no RSCs would be attending Trust Board
meetings in future.

Proposal re Support Centre staff’s pay

It was noted that members of the Support Centre team would be receiving a
2% pay increase plus any performance-related increase with effect from
September 2018.

Response to self-insurance suggestion

It was noted that the self-insurance proposal would be considered in the near
future as part of a wider piece of work relating to procurement. If progressed,
the Board would be advised accordingly.

FRR Committee’s role re policy approvals

The Board considered a paper produced by the CGO, which sought further
clarity from the Board regarding discussion at the previous Board meeting
relating to the FRR Committee’s role in respect of the monitoring and
approval of policies.

The Board agreed that approval of the majority of policies listed in the paper
(most being HR-related) would be delegated by the Board to the FRR
Committee, with the following continuing to require Board approval:

Health & Safety Policy
Financial Regulations
Reserves Policy
Investments Policy
Pay Policy.

=a =4 -8 -4 -4

ACTION - FRR Committee’s Terms of Reference to be revised accordingly.

Finalised 2018/19 Meeting Calendar
The final schedule of meeting dates for 2018/19 was received and noted.

Other matters arising (if any)

There were no other matters arising on this occasion.

BOARD COMMITTEE MATTERS

17/18.127

17/18.128

18.07.18

Standards Committee
Verbal report re Standards Committee meeting

It was reported that the Standards Committee meeting scheduled to be held
directly before the Board meeting had been cancelled due to the Committee
Chair being unavailable due to an urgent appointment.

FRR Committee

Minutes of FRR Committee meeting held on 4 July 2018

The Board received and noted the Minutes of the FRR Committee meeting
held on 4 July 2018. It was noted that key matters discussed by the
Committee were on the agenda of the Board meeting.
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17/18.129

17/18.130

REPORTS
17/18.131

18.07.18

Audit Committee
Minutes of Audit Committee Meeting held on 3 July 2018

The Minutes of the Audit Committee meeting held on 3 July 2018 were
received and noted. In the absence of the Chair Stewart Harper drew
attention to highlights from the meeting, including reference to the progress
made regarding GDPR.

Governance Committee

It was noted that the Governance Committee meeting scheduled to be held
in early July had been postponed due to the need to prioritise Directors being
available to attend the additional Board meeting held on 4 July 2018.

It was noted that two items which were scheduled to be considered by the
Committee had been included on the Board meeting agenda as they required
prompt consideration.

CEQ’s Report

The Board considered the CEO’s Report, which included reference to the
following:

1 Wellspring’s sponsorship of Bramley Primary School, Leeds having been
approved by the Lancashire & West Yorkshire Headteacher Board, further
to which a formal proposal would be considered later on the Board
meeting agenda

1 it was noted that Academy Orders had been granted for Lacey Gardens
and Eastfield Primary Schools, which were scheduled to convert on 1
November 2018. The CEO reported that school improvement support was
being provided to both schools in the interim via a Memorandum of
Understanding

1 three Sheffield schools remaining on course to convert (as previously
discussed by the Board), with requests being submitted to the East
Midlands & The Humber Headteacher Board in the near future

1 updates regarding other schools in the pipeline, including Elements
Primary Academy being on track to open in temporary premises in
September 2018. Elements would be the sixteenth Wellspring
Academy/URN and the fourth Academy (seventh school site) in Leeds. It
was noted that Springwell Leeds North (the fourth of the Springwell Leeds
sites) was scheduled to open to students in September, completing the
transitioning of pupils from multiple legacy sites. In addition, it was
reported that the opening of the four Lincolnshire (Springwell) Alternative
Free Schools had been deferred, now being scheduled to open between
April and September 2019

1 the reorganisation of Finance and Estates management nearing
completion. Colleagues transferring from schools into the Support Centre
team would do so at the end of July 2018

9 Claire Chappell being appointed as Head of HR, further to Trudy Morris,
Chief HR Officer, leaving the Trust to join Leeds City College. It was noted
that Claire would report to Josh Greaves, COO

1 the Wellspring Assurance Framework (WAF) having been further refined,
with Academies having had their second review meetings. The latest WAF
Reports would in future be provided to meetings of the Audit Committee
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1 the programme of regular leadership meetings/development activities
continuing, most recently at the biannual Leadership Conference held in
Doncaster in June, involving over sixty leaders and senior managers from
Academies and the Support Centre

1 four Strategic Priority Groups being formed, involving colleagues from
Academies and the Support Centre, each chaired by an Academy leader.
The Groups were focusing on key strategic themes which had been
identified collaboratively, ie, recruitment and retention, wellbeing,
professional learning communities and wider system influence

1 ongoing dialogue taking place with all LAs regarding funding of pupils
from the ‘High Needs Block’, as ongoing financial pressures impacted on
Wellspring’s work in the Special and AP sectors

1 positive talks continuing with key partner organisations within the region
regarding sector/market reach, increased value for money through joint
procurement, the potential to realise other economies of scale, expertise
sharing, school improvement capability and system influence

1 an appendix being provided, which outlined a range of KPIs relating to
each Academy. The CEO indicated that a number of Academies were
approaching the Ofsted inspection ‘window’

1 reference to initial SATs results, which were in the process of being
considered by LGBs. It was noted that overall outcomes indicated better
than average progress.

MANAGEMENT ACCOUNTS / BUDGET MONITORING / OTHER FINANCIAL MATTERS

17/18.132

18.07.18

Management Accounts / Budget Monitoring for the Trust overall, the
Support Centre and Academies — June 2018

The CFO referred to highlights from a detailed report regarding the
management accounts / budget monitoring for the Trust overall, the Support
Centre and Academies. The forecast closing balance of £1,981,796 was
noted.

With regard to central costs, the substantially improved forecast in-year
deficit was discussed, as was the positive year-end balance forecast.

Action being taken to reduce the in-year deficits at Springwell Learning
Community and Greenacre School were referred to.

The impact on Springwell Leeds of a reduction in the Local Authority’s top-up
funding (with effect from May 2018) was considered. Further to detailed
discussion at the last FRR Committee meeting, the CEO outlined the efforts
being made to encourage the LA to apply due process and referred to legal
advice being sought.

It was noted that similar dialogue was being undertaken in Lincolnshire and
Barnsley regarding top-up funding, as LAs everywhere seek to reduce their
costs. In response to a question it was reported that it wasn’t customary for
LA payments per pupil to be the subject of contractual arrangements,
therefore reductions were being applied without consultation.

Discussion took place regarding the need to revise the schools’ admissions

policies if reduced levels of income continued, resulting in the schools no
longer be able to provide a service to the same level as current.
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17/18.133

17/18.134

17/18.135

17/18.136

18.07.18

Clarification was provided by the CFO in response to a question regarding
reference to loans. It was confirmed that these were internal loans from the
Trust centrally to individual Academies.

Balance Sheet and Cash Flow Management

The Board received and noted the latest Balance Sheet and Cash Flow
Management Report.

Report re proportion of staff on different pay scales in Academies

In response to a previous request by the Board, an analysis of the workforce
in each Academy was provided, indicating the number of leaders, teachers,
support staff, administrators and others on the payroll.

Discussion took place regarding the information provided, with particular
reference to sustainability in some instances. A Director referred to the need
for there to be a correlation between staff costs and Academy performance.
It was agreed that further analysis would be provided in future, highlighting
numbers on upper pay scales versus main pay scales. In addition, it was
agreed that the data would ideally be bench-marked with comparable
organisations.

ACTION - Further information to be provided to the Board regarding
workforce pay scales.

Consideration of Academies Financial Handbook 2018

The Board received and noted the latest Academies Financial Handbook,
along with a paper produced by the CFO highlighting notable changes
compared to the 2017 version.

Proposed Estates Strategy
The Board received the proposed Estates Strategy, which had already [[ili}

RESOLVED
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